

**Boscombe Regeneration Partnership Meeting Minutes****Meeting:** Boscombe Regeneration Partnership Board**Date:** 28<sup>th</sup> September 2017 - **Time:** 14:00 – 16:00**Location:** Old School House, Boscombe**Board Members Attending:**

Chair: **(GJ)** Gary Josey, Director of Housing & Communities; **(CJK)** Cllr Jane Kelly, Boscombe Ward Councillor; **(PR)** Peter Ruscoe, Sovereign Centre Manager; Trust; **(TT)** Tina Thompson, Dorset Race Equality Council; **(JW)** Jon Wasey, Office for the Dorset Police & Crime Commissioner;

**Attendees:**

**(CM)** Cat McMillan, BBC; **(HR)** Heidi Rees, BBC; **(SB)** Sue Bickler, BBC; **(AG)** Insp. Adam Gill, Dorset Police; **(SBest)** Stuart Best, BBC; **(MM)** Mog Morrison, Boscombe Forum; **(HS)** Harry Seccombe, Neighbourhood Plan Forum; **(ST)** Shanice Taylor, BBC

**Apologies:**

**(PD)** Pam Donnellan; Bournemouth 2026; **(DM)** David McArthur, Department of Work & Pensions; **(MU)** Martyn Underhill, Dorset Police & Crime Commissioner; **(DGP)** Deborah Godfrey-Phaure, Avonbourne Trust; **(GG)** Geraint Griffiths **(SC)** Sam Crowe, Public Health; **(KG)** Kate Greenham, Boscombe Project Officer; **(SM)** Susan McAdie, Public Health; **(KA)** Kelly Ansell, BBC; **(BD)** Brian Duffy, Dorset Police; **(VA)** Viv Aird, CVS; **(CS)** Chris Shephard, BBC; **(MC)** Martha Covell, Neighbourhood Plan; **(CAJ)** Cllr Andy Jones; **(DS)** David Stuart, Historic England; **(SB)** Simon Bull, Bournemouth 2026 Trust; **(CCW)** Cllr Christopher Wakefield;

No.		Action
1	<b>Welcome &amp; Apologies</b> GJ welcomed everyone to the meeting.	
2	<b>Minutes &amp; Matters Arising</b>	
3	<b>Centenary Way Update - SB</b> SB gave an update on the Centenary Way project and the preferred option. SB noted that there has been some localised consultation with residents in Gladstone Road about this proposals as well as with the Neighbourhood Plan forum. There have been some suggestions and questions put forward but it was largely accepted as a positive idea. <a href="#">Centenary Way Update (pdf)</a>	
	<b>Neighbourhood Plan - HS</b> HS gave a brief update on the progression of the Neighbourhood Plan. He noted that it is moving forward and there will be a focus on this at the next Board meeting.	<b>Add to next agenda</b>
	<b>Homes for Boscombe Consultation - CM</b> CM gave a presentation regarding the refresh of the Homes for Boscombe strategy consultation 2017 – 2020.	

	<p>This strategy will need to be formally adopted by the Council following the consultation.</p> <p>This consultation runs from 8<sup>th</sup> September until 6<sup>th</sup> October 2017.</p> <p><a href="#">Homes for Boscombe Consultation (Link)</a></p>	
<p><b>4</b></p>	<p><b>Theme Leads Updates</b></p> <p><b><u>Environment</u></b></p> <p>SBest noted that the communal bin scheme for Churchill Gardens is being launched in November.</p> <p>There will be a deep clean of the area before the bins are installed and repairs made to the highway where needed.</p> <p><b><u>Coastal Bid</u></b></p> <p>PR presented plans for new Christmas lights and events for the precinct.</p> <p><a href="#">New Christmas Lights (pdf)</a></p> <p>From November, there will be a four-week Hungarian market on the Precinct in the run up to Christmas.</p> <p>There will also be six German market chalets on the Precinct in the lead up to Christmas.</p> <p><b><u>Housing</u></b></p> <p>A feasibility analysis has been conducted on the existing planning permission for the Royal Arcade. Funding will need to be secured to move forward with any development of this scheme.</p> <p><b><u>A Safer Boscombe</u></b></p> <p>AG noted that Operation Segment and Operation Benchmark will continue to run back to back every month to tackle antisocial behaviour in the area.</p> <p>AG suggested that these positive action days could expand to being multi agency.</p> <p>MM suggested that an open surgery meeting could be set up for several agencies to get together. This would almost be a trial get together of agencies prior to a day of action. It was suggested that this could take place on a Saturday afternoon so that it could be family friendly.</p> <p>AG noted that the Police are hoping to launch the Police Contact Point volunteers on a Saturday in October.</p> <p>Operation Planet is moving forward and a new policy has been drafted.</p>	
<p><b>5</b></p>	<p><b>AOB</b></p> <p>There was a discussion around Kniverton Gardens regarding crime and ASB. AG noted that the Police patrol this area on a regular basis, especially over weekends to tackle these issues.</p> <p>It was noted that although there was a spike in hate crime following Brexit, this has now calmed down and fewer incidents are being reported.</p>	

	<p>PR asked if the Coastal Bid could be sent the monthly CSAS report.</p> <p>PR noted that the Coastal Bid are looking into funding CSAS officers for the East Cliff area.</p> <p>MM thanked council officers and councillors for their support following events at a recent Forum meeting.</p> <p>MM asked if we can do anything about the negative Echo stories and comments. Comments can be reported and they may then be removed.</p> <p>SB noted that on the next Board agenda there will be a focus on the Neighbourhood Plan and the Health theme.</p>	
	<p><b>Next Meeting</b>  30<sup>th</sup> November 2017  14:00 – 16:00  Location TBC</p>	